
 
April 28, 2021 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Hampton Roads Maritime Industrial Base Ecosystem (MIBE) 

Maritime Trades Magnet in fiscal year 2022. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Old Dominion University, located at 5115 

Hampton Blvd, Norfolk, Virginia 23529. 

 

The funding will be used to develop and manage a Maritime Trades Magnet (MTM) focused on 

K-12 career and technical education initiatives that will introduce advanced manufacturing 

curricula, specifically modified for the maritime trades, into select middle and high schools to 

stimulate community interest in maritime trades careers. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

ROBERT C. “BOBBY” SCOTT 

Member of Congress 


